
From: Rachel Liebhaber [mailto:rachell@hsu.net.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 5 June 2019 11:12 AM 
To: Chambers - Ross J; Madeleine Tiedeman; Natalie Dabarera 'Ruchi Bhatt'; Leigh Svendsen; 

mrobson@asu.asn.au; Nicola Shaw; Michael Pegg; kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; Toby Halls; 
'sofia.bahas@afei.org.au'; Lisa Doust; 'Stephen Bull'; paul.musso@nds.org.au; 'thalls@ja.com.au'; 

'peggms24@gmail.com' 

Cc: AMOD; Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au 
Subject: RE: AM2018/26 Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award 2010 

– Request for extension of time 

 
AM2018/26  
Four yearly review of modern awards  
Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award 2010  
 
Dear Associate,  
  
We refer to the above matter and the correspondence from Australian Industry Group (‘Ai Group’) 
requesting an extension for filing submissions 
 
We object to Ai Group’s request.  
  
The HSU filed its submissions and evidence on 15 February 2019. By the due date of 26 June 2019, Ai 
Group will have had a lengthy period of over four months to prepare their submissions in response 
to the HSU claims. Ai Group have not provided sufficient reasons as to why a further month 
extension should be granted.  
  
We note that the employer parties have already been given a prolonged extension of time to file 
their submissions in response to the union claims. The original directions issued on 4 February 2019 
required employer parties to file their submissions in reply by 5 April 2019.  
  
The extension will cause prejudice to the HSU in responding to the employer material in the time 
available. The union parties already have a significantly shorter period of time to reply to the 
submissions of the employer parties.   
 
For the reasons above we also object to AFEI’s request for the same extension. 
 
Regards,  
 

Rachel Liebhaber | National Industrial Officer | HSU National 
Suite 46, Level 1, 255 Drummond Street, Carlton VIC, 3053 
ABN 68 243 768 561 
p 03 8579 6328 m 0429 217 234 
e rachell@hsu.net.au  w www.hsu.net.au 

 
HSU National acknowledges the Traditional Owners and Elders past and present across Australia. We 
acknowledge the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation, the Traditional Owners of the lands on which our 
office is located.  
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This message and any attachments are for the intended recipient and may contain confidential or privileged 
information. Only the intended recipient may access, use, copy or deliver it. If you have received this email in 
error, please reply to us immediately and delete the email and any attachments. Please advise immediately if 
you or your employer do not consent to the use of email for messages of this kind. Protecting your personal 
information is important to us. Our Privacy Statement explains how we collect, use, share and hold your 
personal information. 
 
 
 

http://hsu.net.au/privacy-policy/

